
-TITLE-JACOB BAROSIN 
-I_DATE-6/28/89 
-SOURCE-HOLOCAUST RESOURCE CENTER QUEENSBOROUGH 
-RESTRICTIONS- 
-SOUND_QUALITY- 
-IMAGE_QUALITY- 
-DURATION- 
-LANGUAGES- 
-KEY_SEGMENT- 
-GEOGRAPHIC_NAME- 
-PERSONAL_NAME- 
-CORPORATE_NAME- 
-KEY_WORDS- 
-NOTES- 
-CONTENTS- 
0:00-4:00  Born: Riga, Latvia, Grew-up in Berlin, Germany.  In 1933 
he fled Germany with the rise of Adolf Hitler.  He went to live in 
Paris with his wife.  They were not allowed to work because of the 
xenophobic government of France.  They did work though, illegally.  
In 1940 Germany invaded, in May 1940 the French government arrested 
him and his wife under suspicion of being spies.  They sent them to 
Sportrinas, they were split up.  Jacob was sent to a French labor 
camp because he had volunteered to fight for France incase of war.  
At that point the French government, under German pressure, 
enforced the anti-Semitic laws.  Dr. Barosin, a military officer, 
was promoted to a Jewish labor worker first class.  His wife went 
to Nice, France. 
 
4:00-7:00  Barosin shows a painting of his arrest.  After he left 
the forced labor camp he went to southern France where his wife 
joined him.  Nov. 1942 - they fled the flatland of southern France 
to the mountains because of German aggression toward the Jews.  
Picture shown of mountain town they stayed in, Florak. 
 
7:00-10:00  Feb. 1943  They are arrested in mountain town.  Barosin 
is sent to Gurs in the Pyrenees mountains near the Spanish border.  
No mention of wife.  Camp in Gurs held 10,000 Jews to wait for 
deportation.  At time destination of deportation not known. 
 
10:00-13:00  Pictures of camp, pictures of Jews captives shown.  
Dr. Barosin talks about the fear and tension during the wait in the 
camp, and the fear of deportation.  Rumors spread of the possible 
fate of the captive Jews.  He discusses the conditions in the camp.  
Sickness due to poor facilities and medical were blamed.  All the 
Jews hoped/prayed to remain on French soil.  "No Jews ever died on 
French soil." 
 
13:00-16:00  While Barosin saw six deportations during his six to 
seven week stay.  He got out of Gurs because of the fact that he 
had joined the French army.  The French who worked behind the 
Gestapo chose 23 young men to be transferred to a labor camp 
because of their loyalty to France.  This camp was in Geak‚.  The 
camp used an abandoned church as the barracks for the men.  Their 
work during the day was to plant onions.  Although it seemed safe, 
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it was not.  The Germans came and took men whom he never saw again.  
After the Germans postponed the passover meal Barosin realized that 
the entire camp was about to be taken by the Germans. 
 
16:00-19:00  Barosin bargained with another worker for a furlough 
for a drawing.  He used the furlough to get on a train and escape, 
he went to Floack to meet his wife who had been hiding there.  They 
were there four months.  Next are paintings of men in the barracks 
at Geak‚, men being deported, a painting of lobed ones, looking for 
their husbands/fathers after a deportation. 
 
19:00-22:00  The next painting shows a sergeant in the barracks 
reading the deported mens names off a list.  The next painting 
shows a man who has just been deported writing a letter to his wife 
just before he gets on the truck.  The first painting from Floack 
shows the family that hid Barosin and his wife.  A school teacher 
who hid them in a attic above the school house.  She did this 
because she believed it to be her "Christian duty."  The teacher 
gave them a bible which they read to help them cope with the 
situation. 
 
22:00-25:00  The people of the village eventually discovered that 
they were hiding in the school teachers attic.  All the villagers 
promised to help and not tell but the hiding place was no longer 
secret, they had to leave.  A cousin of theirs came from Paris with 
false identification papers for them and they went back to France 
with him.  Barosin and his wife stayed in Paris for ten months 
until the liberation of France. 
 
25:00-28:00  At this point in the tape Barosin shows his first 
drawings of the liberation of Paris.  A drawing of a destroyed 
defense post, a drawing of he and his wife walking along the Seine 
for the first time in freedom.  Next Barosin shows paintings he has 
done of the Holocaust in general.  A train load of Jews being 
shipped to a concentration camp as two German soldiers are closing 
the door to the rail car.  A picture of Auschwitz showing two Jews 
hauling a wagon full of gassed dead bodies with the sign "Work 
Liberated" in the background. 
 
28:00-31:00  A painting of the Warsaw Ghetto portraying the faces 
of those in the barracks.  The last two paintings of the tape are 
Barosin's focus on the moral implications of the Holocaust to the 
world.  The first shows Hitler in the background surrounded by 
corpses and in the foreground Stalin, FDR and Churchill covering 
their ears, mouth and eyes respectively.  This painting signifies 
that although the powers know of the Holocaust since 1942, nothing 
was done to stop it.  They were blind deaf and dumb to the event.  
The final painting is called "To the Sanctification of the Name of 
God."  This painting shows a sea of Jews dressed in concentration 
camp clothing.  Barosin explains this is not a painting which shows 
the horrors of the Holocaust, but rather shows the faces of those 
good people who died for no other reason but their belief in God.  
He wants to pay tribute to the brothers and sisters killed by the 
"subhumans in power." 

http://collections.ushmm.org 
Contact reference@ushmm.org for further information about this collection

 
This is a verbatim transcript of spoken word. It is not the primary source, and it has not been checked for spelling or accuracy. 



.END. 
  

http://collections.ushmm.org 
Contact reference@ushmm.org for further information about this collection

 
This is a verbatim transcript of spoken word. It is not the primary source, and it has not been checked for spelling or accuracy. 




